May 7, 1952.

”ro 3' co Pla‘t'
Box 888
Seymour, Texas

- Dear Mé. Flantse:

Your letter has been received
durlng Mr, Carter's absence from the eity. I
sure he will appreciate your giving him the
1nforuation about the leather carving ﬁnau by
one of your local saddle makers.

Inasmuch as Mr, Carter has very
1ittle opportunity to be in your city, I wonder
if sometime when this young man is in Fort Worth,
if he would feel disposed to bdring the leather
carved portrait of the late Will Rogers by Mr.
Carter's office. I feel sure he would be intep-
ested in seeing it, :

Thanking you, and with best
wishes,

Yours very truly,

.

Secretary to A, @, Carter



